
 
 

 

February 28, 2022 

Maryland House of Delegates 
6 Bladen St.  
Annapolis, MD. 21401 
 

In Support of HB 857: Education – Concentrations of Poverty – School Lunch 

Members of the Maryland House of Delegates, Ways and Means Committee.  

We are an organization of military and non-military families with over 1400 plus members fully support 

students, who qualify in areas of the greatest concentrations of poverty, access to a school lunch. No 

hungry student should be denied a meal during the school day.  

The Kirwan Commission Report and resulting Blueprint Law, are filled with references to studies 

outlining the many barriers that hold students back from learning, and accessing their education. Two 

(2) of the biggest hurdles to children succeeding in our schools are poverty, and daily lack of access to 

nutritious and healthy food. For some students, this is the only regular meal that they get during their 

day.  

Local School Boards, and their school districts should be accessing the help provided to them by state 

funding, and not standing in the way of feeding students in their school buildings. Especially those that 

qualify as students that live in areas of the greatest concentrations of poverty all across our state. We 

owe them a chance to learn with their stomachs full, instead of growling from hunger. Let’s do our jobs 

by meeting our obligation to these students, to help give them the best chance of successfully accessing 

their education, while making a brighter future for themselves, and for their families.  

We ask that your committee please support House Bill 857, by returning a favorable report.  

Thank you for your time, and for considering our testimony today. 

 

Mr. Richard Ceruolo | richceruolo@gmail.com 

Parent, Lead Advocate and Director of Public Policy  

Parent Advocacy Consortium (Find us on Facebook/Meta) | 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/ParentAdvocacyConsortium 
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